

TAKENOte





Dulwich Community Council

Issue no. 31

Notes from the meeting on Wednesday 3 February 2010 Christ Church, 263 Barry Road, London, SE22 0JT

www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCommunity

Main items discussed at this meeting:

- Presentations from representatives who submitted bids for the Cleaner Greener Safer programme 2010 -2011
- Youth Community Councils – Dulwich

Your next Dulwich Community Council meeting is on: Thursday 25 March 2010



Presentations from representatives that submitted bids for the Cleaner, Greener Safer Programme 2010 - 2011

An introduction was given by the Chair, Cllr Vineall who briefly outlined that all submitted projects/bids need to be a capital scheme and something which should be viable. A budget of £316,00 has been allocated to the DCC area which will be divided between the three wards. It was noted that Dulwich received the largest number of applications.

Breakdown of CGS schemes:

- 75 of the schemes relate to one of the 3 wards
- 15 CGS schemes are in College ward
- 17 CGS schemes are in East Dulwich ward
- 39 CGS schemes fall within Village ward

After the meeting Members will meet separately based on the advice given by Officers, the decisions will be announced at the community council meeting on 25 March 2010.

Twenty four representatives from various community groups / organisations were given the opportunity to present a short summary on their CGS schemes /projects – some of the groups include:

- CoolTan Arts a charity run organisation which promotes positive mental health / well being - activities include exhibitions, public art projects and websites which help break down the stigma of mental distress
- Dulwich Shop Local of the Southwark Business Association to provide local shop maps which cover mostly West Dulwich which mentions what Dulwich is all about e.g. shop fronts. Funding is for the actual maps which will be distributed at main line railway / underground stations
- Southwark Business Association encourage people to use local shops' digi stands provides general information so you get to know the area which is also part of 'Shop local, keep local campaign'





Dulwich Youth Community Council

Julian Allan – Area Youth Worker for various projects around Dulwich introduced Alex from Kingsdale School who is one of the nominated young persons' representatives for Dulwich.

Alex explained that he's main aim is to help young people and to try to sort out their problems. He said he would like to see more leisure facilities in the area and to help reduce crime of young people in the area. The Chair thanked the representatives for attending this community council meeting.

Members noted that nine members were elected on Dulwich Youth Community Council.

For more information contact Doreen Lewis, Youth Area Manager for Dulwich on 020 7525 1589 or email doreen.lewis@southwark.gov.uk

Please note there will be no Dulwich community council meetings until mid June 2010 as the Council will go into Purdah (from 29 March) also known as the Pre-election period.



Continued from page 1



- The Dulwich Walking and Cycling Network provide safe walking and cycling routes which could benefit pupils from East Dulwich and Village wards which fits in with the 'School Travel Plan'. This bid has received support from local Schools funding will be used for a feasibility study for the initial stages of this scheme
- Little Bornes Residents' association a bid submitted for footpath lighting to improve pedestrian access and make paths safer
- Kingswood Estate i) for signs particularly for emergency services, ii) driveway improvements speed humps to be made safer and iii) improve lighting around the Estate
- LIFE Project a scheme run by the London Fire Brigade to improve the provision of intervention & education to young people involved in anti social behaviour. The course provides intervention for 60 young people across the borough but the project would like to increase that to at least 80
- East Dulwich North recyclable bags similar to the Herne Hill bags SNUB
- Representative for SNUB to purchase & distribute a Life Time bag to residents through local shops and encourage their use
- Southwark Cyclists i) two way cycling route along Grove Vale Road, ii) provide more cycling racks and cycle lockers
- Dulwich Park Friends planting new orchard behind tennis courts
- Dulwich Society regeneration parade of shops along Half Moon Lane footways and shop fronts, refurbished pathways and hanging baskets
- Whippersnappers, College Lodge project for adults with disabilities to provide fully accessible kitchen, front room and reception area
- PELO Football Club, southern end of the grounds to provide wildlife habitat, planting trees and increase signage at the entrance board

The Chair (Cllr Nick Vineall), thanked everyone who attended and those who presented their specific bids.

For more information contact Philip Murphy on 020 7525 0814 or email philip.murphy@southwark.gov.uk

Future community council dates will be published on the website and council diary please refer to the Southwark website www.southwark.gov.uk for details or contact the Constitutional Officer (Community Councils) on 020 7525 7234 or Community Council Development Officer on 020 7525 1579/1002.

www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCommunity



